
ADDENDUM No. 1
RFP # 08-17

City of Portsmouth, NH – Department of Public Works

Professional Services
Seawall Engineering and Design

Issued: October 17, 2016

This addendum forms part of the original document titled “RFP # 08-17 Professional Services -
Seawall Engineering and Design”

 The Prescott Park and Four Tree Island seawalls have been removed from the scope
of work. The Marsh Lane and North Cemetery seawalls have been added.  These
changes are reflected in a revised map which is posted on the website along with this
addendum. This map was also distributed at the mandatory pre-proposal meeting.

 The Consultant will be expected to take sea level rise into consideration when designing
repairs to seawalls, and advise the City accordingly with repair decision making.

 All available plans of existing seawalls will be compiled by DPW and made available for
the Consultant.

 The Consultant is required to submit detailed hourly rates with their price proposal.

 Lacava Wharf is in the process of being demolished.

 The diving inspector is required to be a licensed P.E. (any state).

 Design drawings will be stamped by a licensed New Hampshire P.E.

 The Maplewood Avenue seawalls do not include the culvert structure.

Please acknowledge this addendum within your proposal.  Failure to do so may subject a
respondent to disqualification.

End of Addendum #1


